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Cherry Creek Gun Club, Denver - Secretary/Newsletter Editor, RSO
NRA Range Safety Officer, Certified Instructor ~ Home Firearm Safety
Former Cub Scout Rangemaster ~ BB Guns & Archery, DAC Shooting Sports
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Meet Your Instructor
Michael (Mike) Thomas was the Pack Committee Chair for Cub Scout Pack 448, sponsored by Green Mountain Presbyterian Church in Lakewood, Colorado. In his earlier life, he was a Cub Scout, Den Chief, Webelo, and Boy Scout in Aurora, Colorado, achieving the rank of Star Scout at the age of 12. Not being able to finish his nearly-complete progress toward the rank of Life Scout and going on to Eagle Scout due to his age, he dropped out of Scouting, a decision he has regretted ever since. 

He was certified as a Range Safety Officer and Rangemaster for Archery and BB Guns in the Denver Area Council Shooting Sports Program, and built and/or managed ranges for both sports at the Timberline District Day Camp (2015 - 2018), Denver Area Council Camporee (2015), and the Denver Area Council Scout Show (2016).

Earning a Rifle Merit Badge as a Boy Scout many years ago, Mike served six years in the U.S. Army and Army Reserves, qualifying as a Sharpshooter with the M-16 Rifle (military cousin of the AR-15 rifle) and shooting the Colt 1911 semi-automatic pistol as part of his duties commanding a mobile communications unit in the U.S. Army Signal Corps.

Certified by the National Rifle Association (NRA) as a Range Safety Officer (RSO) and Instructor, Mike is currently the Secretary of the Cherry Creek Gun Club, Inc., and publishes the Club’s monthly newsletter, The Firing Line.  He is the editor/publisher of The Loaded Mag (https://theloadedmag.com), a gun news aggregator and blog. Qualified to present safety orientations to Club members, Michael has participated in Bullseye Competition (rated as Sharpshooter) and Action/Pins Shooting, and currently shoots pistols and revolvers, rifles, shotguns, muzzleloaders, and air guns (pellets/BBs). Mike also casts his own lead bullets and loads ammunition in several calibers he shoots (.380 ACP, 9mm Luger, .38 Special, .45 ACP, .223/5.56 NATO, and .50 Lead Slug).

Mike retired from the Aurora Public Schools (APS 28-J) after 25 years as an Industrial Education/Applied Technology (“Shop”/pre-STEM) teacher at Gateway and Rangeview High Schools, and 12 years as the Technology Coordinator at Rangeview High School, He also taught Adult Education courses in Metalworking, Woodworking, and Home Repair for APS and Metro State College of Denver. He holds a Bachelor of Arts in Industrial Arts from the University of Northern Colorado - Greeley, a Master of Arts in Secondary School Administration from the University of Colorado - Boulder, and was dual-certified to teach Industrial Arts and Educational Technology when he retired.

Home Firearm Safety/New Shooter Workshop 

Date: July 17, 2020 


Time: 9 am – 1 pm

Location: Cherry Creek Gun Club, 1310 S. Clinton St., Denver

This is a FREE four-hour workshop conducted in the classroom only.

The Home Firearm Safety/New Shooter Workshop is based on the application of knowledge, skills, and attitude regarding firearms and their safe handling and use. It is a hybrid program recommended for anyone who wants to: 


· Remove some of the “mystique” associated with firearms 

· Identify causes of firearm accidents

· Learn NRA’s rules for safe firearm handling

· Identify firearm components using the correct terminology

· Understand how to load/unload different types of firearms

· Learn how to handle basic types of firearms on or off the range. 

· Identify and compare different types of ammunition

· Clean and maintain firearms and how to store them safely in the home

· Share in the benefits of becoming an active participant in the shooting sports 


· Discuss scheduling range time with the instructor to practice for the Rifle Merit Badge for Boy Scouts 

Prerequisites: There are no prerequisites for taking this course. Anyone under 16 must be accompanied by an adult. For questions or to RSVP and reserve your seat for the class:

 e-mail: homefirearmsafety@gmail.com
Include the 1) ) NAME; 2) E-MAIL address; and, 3) NUMBER of people coming to the program with you. You will sign-in upon arrival at the program.

Soda, water and light refreshments will be provided.

No live ammunition or personal firearms are allowed
in the classroom during this course.


If you have a concealed carry permit, please
leave your firearm at home or in your car.

